
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No.   17.1              
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

 Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

X Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  October 16, 2018 

Subject:  Supporting Nova Scotia Shipyard jobs 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
 
THAT Halifax Regional Council: 
 

1. Call on the Federal government to stop its plans to divide maintenance work between 
the Irving Shipyard in Nova Scotia and Davie Shipbuilding in Quebec, in order to avoid 
massive job losses and an economic downturn in the region;  
 

2. Call on the Federal government to ensure skilled work traditionally done at Irving 
Shipyard continue to be done there and to support our local workers and their families.   

 

Reason: There is concern that the federal government plans to move a significant amount of the 
Halifax-class maintenance and repair work from the Halifax Shipyard to Davie Shipyard in Lévis, 
Quebec.  
 
 

Outcome Sought: Halifax Regional Council supports our Nova Scotia Shipyards and its employees.   
 
 
 
 

Councillor Stephen Adams 
 

District  11 

 


